
January 15, 2001

TO: ALL SOUTHWEST ONCOLOGY GROUP, CCOP, AFFILIATE AND UCOP
MEDICAL ONCOLOGISTS, RADIATION ONCOLOGISTS AND
PATHOLOGISTS

FROM: Southwest Oncology Group Operations Office

RE: Adverse Event Possibly Associated with Gemzar (Gemcitabine
Hydrochloride)

MEMORANDUM

Attached is a memorandum from Eli Lily and Company regarding serious adverse events
(SAEs) that occurred in association with the drug Gemzar (Gemcitabine Hydrachloride).
These events DID NOT occur on a Southwest Oncology Group protocol, and we have no
information regarding the protocols on which the events occurred.  The following
Southwest Oncology Group and Intergroup protocols may have patients enrolled who are
receiving gemticabine.

ACTIVE PROTOCOLS

R9704

CLOSED PROTOCOLS

S 9 8 1 0        S 9 7 0 8        S 9 8 0 1    

S 9 8 0 3        S 9 7 1 8        S 9 8 0 2        S 9 8 0 6    

Protocol amendments are not necessary at this point, but your consent form may be revised
to include the information provided in this letter if it is deemed necessary by your institution.
Please forward this memorandum and letter to your Institutional Review Board (IRB)
immediately for review.  Should any further information regarding these SAEs be made
available, it will be forwarded to you.

A copy of this correspondence should be attached to the front of each of
the above-noted protocols and kept in your files for future reference.

cc: Southwest Oncology Group Statistical Center
Nickey McCasland, R.N.
Elaine Pakuris - RTOG
Dana Nordbeck, R.N., M.S. - Lilly Oncology
Joseph Ashland - Lilly Oncology
Michael Proctor - OTN
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